
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 14th, 2021 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident/Family member: 
 
 
We have been notified of 3 new positive staff members at Arbor Terrace. One of the staff members was 
identified on 1/12/2022 and had minimal direct care with memory care residents. The other two staff 
members were identified 1/14/2022. These two staff had direct care with memory care residents.  
 
Any unvaccinated or symptomatic residents who were exposed will be placed on quarantine.  
 
Outbreak testing will occur for residents exposed as well as staff identified through contact tracing. Please 
know we are working as quickly as possible to stop the spread of this virus. We are following all recommended 
guidance from CDC and MDH. PPE is being utilized and we are monitoring resident conditions closely for any 
symptoms, to stop the spread as quickly as we can. 
 
Visitation for Arbor Terrace will continue however we highly encourage you not to visit at this time. We 
suggest waiting 1 week till 1/20/22 to visit.  
 
Communication is key, and we will continue to update you on any news, emerging issues, or additional 
changes in our operations via the COVID-19 section of our website. Please don’t hesitate to contact me at 507-
424-5454 or rpaddock@samaritanbethany.com if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Rachael Paddock  
Housing Community Leader – Arbor Terrace  
rpaddock@samaritanbethany.com 
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